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	Date Inspected:
	~
	

	Officer:
	HM
	

	DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT: 
	PERMISSION REQUIRED

	


	Development Description:
	Replacement access track from Hesketh Lane 400m long, 3.5m wide.

	Site Address/Location:
	Hesketh End Judd Holmes Lane Chipping PR3 2TJ

	

	RELEVANT POLICIES AND SITE PLANNING HISTORY:

	The Town and Country Planning (General Permitted Development) (England) Order 2015 to consider is Schedule 2 Part 6 Agricultural Buildings and Operations Class A.

	Relevant Planning History:

No relevant site history.

	

	ASSESSMENT OF PROPOSED DEVELOPMENT:

	Site Description and Surrounding Area:

Hesketh End lies approximately 2.3km to the south of Chipping, within the designated open countryside. The area is predominantly agricultural in nature with residential dwellings along the northern side of Hesketh Lane.

	Proposed Development for which consent is sought:

This application seeks a determination as to whether the Council’s prior approval of details will be required for a proposed agricultural track measuring 3.5m wide and 400m in length.

	Other Matters:
In order to be permitted development, the agricultural track needs to satisfy a number of criteria as comprised in Part 6, Class A of the Town and Country Planning (General Permitted Development) Order 2015. The first of those requirements is that the development must be ‘reasonably necessary for the purposes of agriculture within that unit’. The proposed agricultural track would be used to allow tractors and machinery to access the applicant’s land.
Development is not permitted by Class A if –

(h) any part of the development would be within 25 metres of a metalled part of a trunk road or classified road;

The agricultural track will be creating a new access directly onto a classified road, Hesketh Lane, C357, Hesketh Lane is a Classified unnumbered road, and therefore the proposed track is not permitted under Part 6, Class A of the Town and Country Planning (General Permitted Development) Order 2015.

	Observations/Consideration of Matters Raised/Conclusion:

Having considered the proposed development against Part 6, Class A of the Town and Country Planning (General Permitted Development) Order 2015, the development does not comply with part h) any part of the development would be within 25 metres of a metalled part of a trunk road or classified road permitted development, and as such I recommend accordingly.

	RECOMMENDATION:
	Permission will be required.


